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‘I Didn’t Know’ campaign educates parents about ATV risks for children
National Farm Safety and Health Week, September 19-25, 2010

 Farm Safety and Health Day for Children and Youth, September 22, 2010
In many cases where children have been injured or killed in an ATV incident, parents were unaware that:

· ATVs can weigh up to 800 pounds.
· ATVs roll easily and when they do, they tend to land on the rider.


· ATVs are not meant for passengers; a passenger can dangerously affect stability and control.
The Childhood Agricultural Safety Network has launched “I Didn’t Know,” a public awareness campaign to keep young children off of ATVs. 
Each year in the United States, 40,000 children under age 16 visit emergency departments because of an ATV injury. Children account for more than one-third of ATV-related injuries and 28 percent of ATV related deaths. The American Academy of Pediatrics recommends that children under 16 year of age not operate ATVs. 

In agriculture, rates of childhood ATV injuries and fatalities continue to increase, running counter to a trend that shows injury rates declining for most agriculture-related activities.

“We know ATVs are a way of life for farmers and other land owners. But they pose a significant hazard to children,” said Regina Fisher, M.S., Agricultural Youth Safety Specialist at the National Children’s Center for Rural and Agricultural Health and Safety. “This awareness campaign, which was originally developed in Canada, is designed to help parents make informed decisions.”

Children and young adolescents lack the knowledge, physical size and strength, cognitive and motor skills to operate an ATV safely, Fisher said.

The following is an excerpt from a true story. Ten-year-old Kyle rode the family ATV across the neighbor’s field to have an after-school snack with his friend. On his way home the ATV he was riding hit a rut and tipped, suffocating him to death. Even though Kyle was a skilled rider and in full gear, he didn’t have a chance. The 250 cc adult-sized ATV weighed 500 pounds and Kyle barely 80 pounds. 

“I got to the scene about 15 minutes after the incident happened and began to administer CPR,” said Kyle’s dad. “Holding my little boy in my arms, I felt the warmth drain out of his body. In a few horrible moments of breathing for him and tasting the cookies and milk on his breath, I came to the awful realization that I had been wrong to let him ride a full sized ATV. The memories of my son and the last time I held him will never go away.”

“I Didn’t Know” campaign materials, including a poster and information card, are available at http://www.marshfieldclinic.org/nccrahs/?page=nccrahs_casn. For more information, contact nccrahs@mcrf.mfldclin.edu; 1-800-662-6900. 

The Childhood Agricultural Safety Network was formed to strengthen partnerships and collaborations of national organizations representing the agricultural community, child injury prevention, and minority-serving associations. The main goal of CASN is to raise awareness about issues in childhood agricultural safety in order to change behaviors that put children at risk on the farm. Funding is received from the National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health. 
